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Mr. Chairman, 

Excellencies,  

Distinguished Colleagues, 

 

I thank you, Mr. Chairman, for convening today’s meeting.  As we 

start the new year, it is important that we take stock of our 

progress and plan for the year ahead.  

 

 Let me start, Mr. Chairman, by extending my deep appreciation 

to you, and your excellent team, for your outstanding leadership 

in steering this group.  

 

Excellencies, 

 

In 2024�iont progress 
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The Facility aims to support countries on graduation track, to 

ensure smooth, irreversible, and incentives-driven transitions.  

Since the LDC5 Conference in 2023, two countries - Bhutan and 

São Tomé and Príncipe - have successfully graduated from the 

LDC category, reducing the number of LDCs from 46 to 44. 

Currently, 14 countries are at various stages of graduation, 

marking a historic milestone where, for the first time, an equal 

number of African and Asian LDCs are on the graduation track. 

 

My Office is planning to convene a global meeting on graduation 

later this year, to discuss graduation challenges and ways to 

overcome those, as envisioned in the DPOA. 

 

Additionally, I am pleased to share that we have recently secured 

funding from the UN Peace and Development Fund to support 

three graduating countries from Africa, Asia, and the Pacific in 

navigating the post-graduation phase. The project will focus on 

strengthening institutional capacities, fostering economic 

resilience, and enhancing access to tailored financing solutions 

to ensure a smooth and sustainable transition. [Cambodia, 

Senegal and Solomon Islands] 
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Excellencies,  

 

Looking ahead, my Office is preparing for the Third LDC Future 
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Office stands ready to support the Co-Chairs and the group in 

ensuring the successful conclusion of the negotiations. 

 

Allow me now to turn to the Third UN Conference on Landlocked 

Developing Countries - LLDC3 - scheduled to be held from 4 to 8 

August in Turkmenistan. This conference holds significant 

relevance for LDCs, as half of the LLDCs are also LDCs. 

 

The Conference offers a crucial opportunity to address their 

unique challenges, especially in the areas of trade, connectivity 

and structural transformation. 

 

The new POA for LLDCs outlines several key deliverables that 

will significantly benefit 
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I count on your continued engagement and support as we 

advance our shared goal to ensure the full and effective 

implementation.   

 

Let me rest it here. 

 

I thank you.  

 


